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Encore Initiative - Moving Us Forward 
 

 
 

 

 

 

THE EXECUTIVE’S  

Greater Cleveland Volunteers is finishing up its first year of Encore 
programming to expand volunteer opportunities for people age 50+ 
through the Encore Cleveland initiative. This effort led by the 
Cleveland Foundation, promotes the value of older adults and pro-
vides a wide range of opportunities to engage in a new career 
(paid or unpaid) to improve the community.  As part of this initia-
tive, we have expanded our AARP Experience Corps program and identified several 
other high priority volunteer needs in our My Mentor My Friend and RSVP programs 

that talented adults can help address.  
 
We recently received additional funding from the Cleveland Foundation to promote our Encore 
volunteer opportunities. With this support, we are expanding our Refer a Friend contest to run 
year-round. Drawings will be held each quarter. One of the most effective ways we engage new 
volunteers is by our current volunteers telling someone about their experiences and suggesting 
that they contact Greater Cleveland Volunteers. The insert has more details about Refer a 
Friend.   
 
As part of the continued expansion of our AARP Experience Corps program, we will be adding 
more schools and more tutors in the fall.  If you know anyone that might be interested in being a 
literacy tutor, please let us know.  We have also created a new leadership volunteer role in the 
program - a “Team Leader”. We are looking for people to fill this role to help manage this im-
portant program that serves students in the Cleveland Schools. More information about this op-
portunity is included inside.   
 
Although we are engaging new volunteers, we are still focused on our current volunteers- 2350 
of them that served in 2014! We recently held our annual volunteer recognition to say thank you 
to these wonderful, dedicated people that help throughout the community. Our appreciation to 
the event sponsors. Photos from this special day are on page 3. 
 
And finally, summer is our busiest time of year for our Team Events volunteers. We are providing 
volunteers for many one-time special events throughout the summer. This is a great way to get 
involved if your schedule does not permit you commit to a regular assignment.  A list of these 
events is on our website and is updated frequently: greaterclevelandvolunteers.org 
Check out the list and sign up to help sometime this summer!   
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For the past five months, we have had the pleasure of hosting Deanna Jarvis, a stu-
dent at CSU’s Levin College of Urban Affairs, as an intern.  Deanna brought experi-
ence with several Cleveland nonprofits to her work, including Youth Opportunities Un-
limited and the Girl Scouts.  She helped us prepare for our recent Volunteer Recogni-
tion and with a number of other fundraising and marketing projects. We expect that 
she will make a great nonprofit leader in the near future.   
 

We were also involved with students of a somewhat younger age from Hathaway Brown School.  
Through the School’s GROW Foundation, middle school students get to evalu-
ate grant proposals and make awards. We were honored that this group decid-
ed to contribute funds to our AARP Experience Corps program, helping other 
children learn how to read.   
 
Our connections with CSU and HB remind us how important the education sec-
tor is for volunteerism.  Students - whether young children or adults - can gain opportunities to learn 
the value of service during their school years.  This is good for them, and for our community. 
 
We want to thank the following donors, who generously made gifts between March 1st and April 30th:   
 
$5,000 and above The Ginn Foundation 
 

$1,000 to $4,999 William H. Roberts • Lincoln Electric Foundation • Helen F. Stolier & Louis Stolier Family 
Foundation • RPM International • Nathan L. & Regina Herman Charitable Fund • Gateway Health Plan  
 
$100 to $999  Cleveland Botanical Garden • The GROW Foundation • Western Reserve Area Agency on Ag-
ing • Dominion East Ohio • Cleveland Teachers Union • HealthSpan • Joan Ibbett • Hospice of the Western Reserve • 
McGregor • Great Lakes Brewing Co. • Playhouse Square • Benjamin Rose Institute on Aging • The Centers for Dialysis 
Care • University Hospitals • Dorothy Hokenstad • Judson at University Circle • Frances White Gale • The Rainey Insti-
tute • Norman Leavitt   
 
Other Gifts     Laura Templar • Euclid Symphony Orchestra • Robert Targett • Robert Brooks • Carol Durgan • 
Lewis Goodman • Clarence Hammonds • Gerrit & Peg Kuechle • Kathy Marszalek • Thomas Barnard • Areda Neal • 
Nancy Journee • Michelle Sanson • Saints Robert & William Parish • Louise Schillky • Mary Keane • Jill Fowler • Mylayna 
Albright • Cleveland Hearing & Speech Center • Dr. Georgia Anetzberger • Helen Carbon • Mark Carden • Darlene John-
son-Cargill • Calvin Leonard • Becky Moldaver • Pat Donahue • Lisa Foley • Doris Schwab • Lee Parks • Family Promise 
of Greater Cleveland • Patricia Field • Pastor Renee Gorem • Charlene Townsend-Thornton • James Williams • Robert 
Erzen • B. Kathleen Shamp • University Hospitals Adult Day Services • Christine Paternite • Ann Eland • Becky Carlino-
Madigan • Ashtabula Senior Center • Jean Pinkney   
 
In-Kind Donors Nadine Gamble • A. M. McGregor • Western Reserve Historical Society • Cleveland Botanical 
Garden • VNA of Ohio • Joan Ibbett • Becky Moldaver • Joy Banish • Carla Calhoun • Calvin Leonard • Amy Goodwin • 
Shirley Levett • Dianna Kall • American Cancer Society • New Avenues to Independence • Judy Simon 
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ANNUAL VOLUNTEER RECOGNITION  
 
This year Greater Cleveland Volunteers sponsored two volunteer recognition events in April. Over 
400 volunteers, sponsors and special guests enjoyed the luncheon program and 50 at the evening 
reception.  
 
Again the Limelight Awards were featured with nominations submitted from partner agencies.  

  

 

DOOR PRIZE WINNERS  

The theme: Do U V? We’re excited U do!  

Calvin Leonard, GCV Board member and 
Recognition Committee Chair, along with 
Janika Garner, GCV staff/AARP Experience 
Corps site coordinator flank a lucky door 
prize recipient  

Over 325 personal hy-
giene items were col-
lected at the event for 
partner agencies with 

clients in need.  
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Greater Cleveland  
Volunteers Staff:  
Joy Banish,  
      Executive Director 
Carol Bolden 
Carla Calhoun 
Kirsten Frei-Herrmann 
Nadine Gamble 
Janika Garner 
Alan Goldman 
Carol Hasek 
Ross Jones 
Dianna Kall 
Shirley Levett 
Lynette Maistros 
Michael T. Milanich 
Denise Reyes 
Bill Schwarber 
Susan Smith 
Susan Speizer 
Jan Vectirelis 
Leonard Young 

Greater Cleveland Volunteers is funded in part by the Corporation for National and Community Service, the U.S. 
Department of Justice, the State of Ohio and United Way.  Greater Cleveland Volunteers gratefully acknowledges 

the support of the Cleveland Clinic and RICOH for printing this newsletter.  

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Editor: dkall@greaterclevelandvolunteers.org  

  

 

SAVE THE DATE  — VIVA VOLUNTEERS 
 

Friday, October 23, 2015 6:30-10:00 p.m. 
Acacia Reservation Clubhouse -  26899 Cedar Road          

Lyndhurst, OH 44122 
 
 

Appetizers, cocktails, buffet dinner, silent auction,             
photobooth, award presentations 

AND MORE FUN  
 
 

For event sponsorship and auction item donations:            
216-391-9500 x 113 

agoldman@greaterclevelandvolunteers.org  


